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MOTION OF COMMISSIONER KIM PIZZINGRILLI
On May 19, 2006, the Commission adopted a motion of Commissioner Fitzpatrick to initiate an investigation on policies to mitigate potential electricity price increases.  An En Banc hearing was held on June 22, 2006 at which numerous parties offered testimony.  Reply comments were accepted on July 20, 2006. 


Virtually all parties who testified at the En Banc hearing and filed comments agreed that consumer education is an essential element of any strategy to mitigate price increases.  We concur.  However, there was a significant amount of disagreement by the parties over the size and scope of the efforts.   


A two-prong approach to facilitate the education process has been proposed.  First, it has been recommended that the Council for Utility Choice be reconvened to assist the Office of Communications in establishing a $5 million statewide consumer education program funded by electric distribution company (EDC) assessments.  The second prong requires EDCs to develop and submit for Commission approval individual consumer education plans customized for each service territory.  

Since there was not a consensus on the size and scope of these educational efforts, the Commission will issue this order as a Tentative Order seeking additional input on whether the Commission has jurisdiction to establish the statewide program.  If the Commission does have the authority, we are interested in comments on the proper funding mechanism to do so.  

I note that while I concur with the development of individual plans, the process should not be overly burdensome and should permit EDCs to customize their plans to meet the needs of the service territories.   In the event a statewide effort is instituted, individual EDC plans should be coordinated with any possible statewide efforts.

It has also been proposed that the cost of this campaign will be apportioned among the EDCs based on their total number of residential and small business electric customers.  Historically, small business electric customers have not been assessed for this and the charge would be a change in Commission policy.  We have reviewed comments advocating a consumer education effort as a necessary step toward convincing small business to consider investing in energy conservation measures which might otherwise not appear to be cost-effective to those unfamiliar with recent market prices.  Specifically, we have received recommendations advocating that funding be collected through the universal service charge.  We, therefore, are interested in additional comments on this funding proposal, which would deviate from past Commission policy.

Finally, the recommendations from the Demand Side Response Working Group, and in particular the consumer education sub-group, should be coordinated with any potential statewide or individual EDC consumer education programs. 

THERFORE I MOVE:

1. The Staff recommendation be modified as set forth in the body of this Motion.

2. That the Commission issue the Order as a Tentative Order and request comments on the issues described in the body of this Motion within 20 days of the entry of this Order.

3. That the Law Bureau prepare the Order with assistance from the Office of Communications and the Bureau of Fixed Utility Services.


Date:  FEBRUARY 8, 2007
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